## West Woodburn Ladies Fellowship 1977 - 2019

This is a short report regarding the finalisation of the West Woodburn Ladies Fellowship. The group has been active for some 42 years but in recent times the membership numbers have fallen drastically. This has led to the unfortunate decision to discontinue the fellowship and all monies held in the account to be donated to various local causes.

The total amount of £592.55 has been distributed as follows:

West Woodburn First School (purchase of high vis vests for staff & pupils)	£100.00
Corsenside Village Show (purchase of trophy for handycraft section)	£100.00
Village Hall (purchase of clock)	£ 50.00
Tynedale Hospice	£100.00
All Saints Church	£ 40.00
Community Seat & Brass Plaque	£191.00
Charity Box (Air Ambulance)	£ 11.55

At some point in the future, maybe someone will be inspired to revive the Ladies Fellowship as groups of this nature are an important part of community life.

Viv Charlton Treasurer